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planning
The Hospital, 24 Endell Street, London WC2

Design and Access Statement

The property is located within the Covent Garden (Seven Dials) Conservation Area and was recently subject to redevelopment to create basement, ground and four upper floors with a retained façade on Endell Street and Shorts Gardens. 
The building is in use for a number of arts based uses including recording and photographic studios, and provides private members facilities in addition to a public bar and gallery. The Endell Street elevation, being the only frontage to the building with street presence, provides the public face to the enterprise. As such our client seeks to undertake improvements to create a fresh, contemporary, modern and sophisticated ground floor entrance frontage to the building that is also consistent with the high quality of its interior design approach. 
It is proposed to replace the existing main entrance door with an enlarged timber and glass door to full height with a bronze covered over-panel that matches the proposed metallic bronze shop frontage surround. The vertical panels within the door will reflect the vertical glazing fenestration pattern to the upper floors of the building whilst presenting a solid appearance that is also sympathetic to the historic façade. 
The modern metal glazing bars are to be removed from the glazed shopfront adjacent to the entrance and replaced with a single glazing sheet that will be partially obscured  with backing vinyl behind to leave clear a large “H” shape, being obvious reference to the building’s name. 

Directional lighting is to be inset in the area below the windows and the threshold of the door, positioned so that the light spill will be contained well within the property and without having an impact on the amenities of any adjoining properties. 
Access

Section 62 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 requires the submission of a statement about how issues relating to access to the development have been dealt with.
It is proposed to replace the existing entrance door to The Hospital with an enlarged door that will extend to the height of the entrance surround. 

The proposed door is to be power assisted and within an entirely flush entrance so that disabled users will be able to access the building. The intercom will also be located at a level that can be accessed by wheelchair users. 
Conclusion

It is intended that the proposed alterations will be of a high standard of design that will respect and complement the historic detailing and character of the upper floors of the building. The proposals will ensure that the building remains safe and accessible to all. Whilst the existing façade treatment is acceptable, in our opinion the new proposals are an improvement that will serve to enhance the “front of house” to the “Hospital” and contribute positively to the streetscape, character and appearance of this part of the conservation area. As such we consider that the proposed alterations to the façade are in accordance with the Council’s Built Environment Policies B1, B3, B4 and B7 of the Adopted Unitary Development Plan. 
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